
HARTLAND CONSOLIDATED SCHOOLS 
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February 14, 2024 

 

Dear HCS Community: 

 

2001 Hartland High School Graduate, Lt. Col. Nathan Malafa Spotlight 

A 2001 Hartland High School Graduate led the flyover at the Super Bowl.  Take a look at this clip where he 

mentions growing up in Hartland:  https://youtu.be/tTU1ZHGbEeA?si=UsSPTt6B-RtuVMp6 

 

Reminder:  2024 Youth Appreciation Nominations Now Being Accepted 

The 2023-24 Youth Appreciation Nomination Form is now available at https://bit.ly/YouthAppreciation2024.              

Areas to consider when selecting your nominee may include: outstanding community service, good judgement 

and choices, perseverance and overcoming hardships, support and encouragement of others, loyalty or 

teamwork, and special achievement beyond grades.  Please consider nominating at least one outstanding young 

person for this honor.  Nominations are due by 3:00 p.m. on February 16, 2024.   

Note:  you may nominate up to (2) individuals.   

 

Chronic Absenteeism   

One of the key factors to student success is good attendance at school.  The district is monitored for chronic 

absenteeism with an expectation that intervention is a focus of the school district.  Thank you, parents and staff, 

for working with us to ensure children are in school regularly.  At the semester break, we are looking good 

regarding this endeavor. 

   

 
 

 

Hartland High School TV Production Students Highlight Creekside Elementary   

https://youtu.be/baGMQ64RvRs?si=W2gOeLYOg7QsiZx9 

 

Hartland Music Hall Organ Fundraiser   

The Hartland Consolidated Schools Foundation owns and rents the Music Hall to the Cromaine Library.  This 

past year the HCS Foundation invested in the cleaning of the pipe organ.  The Cromaine Library is holding a 

fundraiser on March 22, 2024, from 7:00 – 8:30 pm, a pipe organ performance by Rick Helderop. Tickets can 

be purchased at the Cromaine Library for this performance.  This should be a spectacular performance.  Please 

share this information with friends, neighbors, and family members.   
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Student Perception Survey for 6-12 Students 

Between February 19 and March 8, 2024 students in grades 7-12 will be asked to complete the MI Student 

Voice Perception Survey.  This is an anonymous survey and no student will be identified.  This survey will take 

about 10 minutes to complete.  The intent is to collect information on how students feel about their school 

experience which includes sections on Belonging, Student Engagement and Social Emotional Learning.  This 

survey was presented to the Administrative Personnel Committee in the fall.  The district will receive the data 

comparing our district to those districts in Michigan who participate in the survey, free of charge.  Below you 

will find an Opt-Out Form if you do not wish for your child to participate.  Parents who would like to review 

the questions on the survey may visit the school office to view this information starting on February 15, 2024.  

This information will be used to guide our continued effort to ensure the school environment addresses the 

needs of all students.   

 

 
Hartland High School Band Performs in Washington, D.C. 

It is great to see students getting this great experience. 

 



 
 

Thank you D.C. Chaperones! 

211 Assistance Available   

From time to time we all need some help.  Please note that there are many organizations willing to aid, when 

needed.   

 
 



Esports Workshop:   

Four High School esports players spent their first day of mid-winter wreak mentoring several of the district's 

4th-8th graders. 

• Griffen Applebee (Appledunn) - 12th Grade 

• Brandon Sommers (Branter) - 10th Grade 

• Bronson West (DeviousGámer) - 9th Grade 

• Frederick Nikitin (Fred_Like_Meme) - 9th Grade 

They started the day going over what high school esports is all about, and how it differs from playing video 

games at home (Teamwork, Sportsmanship, etc.). They then broke into groups with the high school players 

teaching breakout sessions, diving deeper into the games of Rocket League and Super Smash Brothers. The 

students finished the day off with a Super Smash Brothers tournament where attendees had the chance to show 

off their skills.  The event was very successful, and the students and esports players had a blast.  

 

 

Respectfully, 

 
Chuck Hughes 

 

 

“Be kind, be fair, be honest, be true, and all of these things will come back to you.” 

-Unknown 

 

 



 

 


